
Energy Commission 
Minutes of Regular Meeting  
July 15, 2021 Zoom Meeting 

 
PRESENT:    Sean Dunn, Karen Hintz, Sheldon Scott, Tom Ragaini 
 
ABSENT:   Dave Butkus, Jeff Andrade, Jack Ferraro, 
  
ALSO PRESENT: Ray Rogozinski and Greg Hahn (entered at 7:25 p.m.) 
 

1. Call to Order 

 
The meeting was called to order at 7:05 p.m. 
 
Chairman Dunn noted there was no quorum present.  
 

2. Public Participation 

 
None 

 

3. Approval of the regular meeting minutes – May 20, 2021 

 
With no quorum present, the minutes will be approved at the next meeting. 
 

4. Updates by Dave Oakes, Public Facilities & Energy Manager  

 
Dave Oakes updated the Committee on the following projects: 

 Solar for All was at the Farmer’s Market on June 26 and will be there again on August 21, and will 

launch a more comprehensive campaign in the fall 

 Ongoing projects include: Youth boiler replacement, PD basement lighting and electrical panel 

replacements 

 Dave has reached out to UConn regarding the portfolio management, however Eversource 

automatic feeds are updated, the manual input would be for fuel consumption. Dave will work on 

updating the reports for the Commission.  

 Ray Rogozinski stated the City has submitted a grant application to NVCOG for the microgrid for 

downtown connecting the City, BOE, Police and Firehouse 

 
5. Energy Plan – Next Phase 

 

Chairman Dunn discussed HB6524 Senate Bill regarding fuel cells.  

 

Participation at the Mum Festival in September was discussed, with the possibility of a one page 
handout on what the Commission does, information on Solar for All, this can be discussed further at the 
next meeting.   
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6. Any Other Business 

 
7. Adjournment 

 
With no quorum present, the meeting adjourned at 7:43 p.m. 
 
 

Jodi A. McGrane 
Recording Secretary 
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